OFFICIAL MINUTES

of the

GREATER LOS ANGELES AREA MENSA

BOARD of DIRECTORS
Regular Meeting – June 7, 2008
< = = = = = >

I. Opening

A. Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 11:00 a.m. at Pilgrim Towers, 440 North Madison Avenue, Pasadena, with members CARR, FENIG, FLEMING, LINDENBLATT, MIRKIN, ROBINETT, SAGRAY, SCHNEIDER, TALKOV and WALKER in attendance.  WONG and YU arrived during the meeting.
B. Approval of Agenda

Old Business should be discussed before New Business.
It was requested to add to New Business: B. Budget Items and Reimbursement Process, and C. CSUN Contract Renewal.

Motion to approve as indicated: passed.

C. Approval of Previous Minutes

It was noted that the date of the meeting was given as 2007 in the minutes.  The San Fernando Valley party was at SAGRAY’s place in April, not Ruth and Marshall Giller’s as recorded.  The party at the Giller’s was in May.  “World peace” was misspelled “world peach” in Rich Kapnick’s Member-at-Large report.  The Newsletter report contained a redundant “more.”  The second line on page 5 should read “in accordance with,” not “in accordance to.”  FENIG noted that he, not ROBINETT, nominated SAGRAY for the position of Chairman.  The vote count for LINDENBLATT as Administrative Vice-Chair was 4 votes in favor.  “Secretary” and “Madeline” was misspelled on page 5.  There is no Publications Coordinator position, and no one was named to Public Relations Coordinator.  The Annual Business Meeting will be held on July 12, not July 2.

Motion (FENIG/LINDENBLATT) to approve as indicated: passed 6-3-2.
II. Reports

A. Executive Officers
Chairman - 
B. Area Reports
San Fernando Valley – The party at Ruth and Marshall Giller’s place had 15 people show up.  Jana Bickel will host for June.  Next month’s party will piggyback off the New Members’ Reception, to be held concurrently at Acapulco Restaurant in Burbank.  
ELAC – It was reported that the ELAC party had a huge turnout of 25 or so people, and young’uns.
Hi-Desert – CultureSIG will be going to the Bowers Museum this month for the Terra Cotta Warriors exhibit.
C. Members-at-Large

SAGRAY – SAGRAY reported attending five GLAAM events this month, including International Diners and the ELAC party.  Activities are going well.  There was also a meeting with HANNE and Ishnella Azad about singles activities, and despite not having a chair for the RG committee registrations are going well.
D. Standing Committees

Gifted Youth – There were seven kids at the last game day, including a newcomer.  Twenty-one tickets to “Wicked” were purchased.  WALKER will go to AG, so will find out first hand the results for CultureQuest.  FENIG asked if there will be kids activities at next RG.  It was noted that cruiseships usually have many activities for kids.
Membership – The New Members’ Reception did not get on the calendar, but it will follow July’s meeting and will be at Acapulco Restaurant in Burbank.  
RG – Ed You has been busting his tail researching hotels for 2010.  He has several ideas for the facility, including Four Points near LAX.  RG Treasurer referred to written report.

Scholarship – One of the Gifted Youth kids, Michelle Vaisman, received our 2007-2008 local group scholarship.  

E. Coordinators
SIGs – Referred to written report.

SIGHT – Andrea Burman got an e-mail for a local guide.  It was commented that these requests should be put to the GLAAM list.
Webmaster – Referred to written report.  Brian Madsen is in the running for the Webmaster award.

Roster – There is no progress to report.  
F. Newsletter

L.A. Mentary Editor – Brian Madsen noted several items in written report.

Calendar Editor – Referred to written report.

III. Unfinished Business
A. Young Ms Discussion.
FENIG reported that all three coordinators affected (Gen X, Gen Y, Young Ms) say get rid of the Young Ms group.  SAGRAY commented this is getting rid of the generic young person group.  
Motion (ROBINETT/WALKER) to abolish the position of Young Ms Group Coordinator: passed 8-2-1.
IV. New Business 
A. Bylaw Change Discussion
ROBINETT noted that the online discussion had brought up some good points against moving back the election of executive officers.  SCHNEIDER said she would write something for the newsletter to bring the issue to the membership.
B. Budget Items and Reimbursement Process

It was suggested that there is a form for documenting and requesting reimbursement from the chapter, noting that Doug Ackberg was not reimbursed for conducting testing.  SAGRAY and ROBINETT commented that the informal process is good enough.
C. CSUN Contract Renewal.
There were two candidates tested on one day and three on another.  The price for three more months is $138.

Motion (ROBINETT/SAGRAY) to contract with Cal State Northridge for the testing venue for the next three months: passed 10-0-2.
V. Closing
A. Good of the Order
A note of thanks was offered to Justin Kis for hosting happy hours for the last three-and-a-half years.    

The deadline to purchase tickets for “Wicked” on August 24 is this week.  Fifty people will attend.  

CARR suggested there should be some venue for highlighting members’ businesses and services, such as profiles in the newsletter or a directory.  SCHNEIDER requested that this be put on next month’s agenda.  CARR promised to write a profile of WALKER’s trophy shop.

It was decided that the Board would lunch at Chipotle.

Michelle Vaisman, who received our 2007-2008 local group scholarship, was accepted into Mary Baldwin College’s early admission program at age 13.
B. Adjournment

Motion (FENIG/ROBINETT) to adjourn: passed 10-2-0.
Adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kai-An Yu
Secretary
Reports Submitted – Brian Madsen
Brian Madsen, 7 June 2008

SIG Coordinator' s Report:

Please let me know when a decision is reached about whether to fill or do away with the Young Ms Coordinator position.  As I understand it, the position is currently vacant, pending further discussion by the board.  If that situation changes, please keep me informed as soon as possible.
Likewise, if the other vacant positions (especially the RG Chair position) are filled, somebody please remember to notify me.  Just because I'm not on the board, please don't forget that I'm still here and interested. 
Similarly, if/when the board, or individual members of the board, engage in email discussions with SIG leaders about the operations of their SIGs, please be sure to include me (at SIGs@glaam.us. mensa.org) in those discussions.  I'd like to be aware of what's going on.
Kapnick's Aloe TV network turns out not to be a SIG after all, but rather a subgroup of the Epistemology SIG, and so we won't be adding it to the list of SIGs in the newsletter or on the website.
See also Calendar Editor's Report.
Calendar Editor's Report:

B.I.T.E. and L.A.T.E. have moved from third to fourth Saturdays, effective immediately.
GenX Happy Hour is discontinued, effective immediately.  It's not clear to me whether both of the Happy Hours in June will take place, but Justin tells me they will not take place after June.
Coastal Party is added to the calendar on third Saturdays at 3:00, with Jonathan Carr and Sam Ong as hosts.
The June newsletter calendar does not list the New Members Meet-n-Greet, taking place on that same day.  This will be added to the July newsletter calendar and to the website calendar once the calendar is submitted to the editor on or about June 11th.  However, someone did make sure it was posted on page 9 of the June newsletter, along with the ABM.
With Ish's approval, SFV Party in July merges with the New Members Meet-n-Greet.
Newsletter Staff Report:

My name is incorrectly listed among the board members at the bottom of the inside back page of the June issue.  I've reported this to Russ.
Mirk's email address is incorrect at the top of that same page and his name is missing from the list of board members at the bottom.  We have also reported this to Russ.
Webmaster's Report:

Claire Natola, 2008 Publications Recognition Program Chair, informs me that GLAAM is nominated for awards again this year: we're nominated for "Calendar" and for "Outstanding Website (Large Group)".  I'm delighted to report that my name is attached to both nominations.
There are categories we weren't nominated for, however, including "Members Only Section", "Overall Presentation" , and "Overall Entertainment" .  We need to figure out how to get ourselves nominated for those categories too.  (Yes, I want them all!)
In my last report, I indicated that I needed bylaws and past minutes to upload to the website.  I've received those (thank you!), and everything I've received has been uploaded.  I'm glad to have that done, because that updates our historical records significantly.  However, I've only received minutes through March.  I still need finalized minutes from April to the present.  (I don't upload the draft minutes, most of which I have received, because I wait to post them until the board has approved them.  And it's the approved versions of the minutes that I don't have past March of this year.)
In my last report, I also indicated that I need an update to the GLAAM RG registration form.  That situation is unchanged.
I have to confess reluctantly to having done very little in the past month to spruce up the website.  I have a very clear vision for what I want to do with it, and I know exactly how to go about it, but I've just been swamped with work and home repairs.  I'm so embarrassed, especially now that I'm even nominated for an award, that I haven't done what I want to do to jazz it up a bit more.  But now that I'm nominated, I'm going to be even more anxious to get that done quickly, so stay tuned!
Ed You sent me a request asking me to add a prominent link to the electronic copies of our newsletter, since he found them difficult to locate.  I agree with him, and I think that's a great idea, and I will make sure to add that along with the various other updates I plan to make in the (better be near!) future.  While I'm at it, I also want to include a link to the main GLAAM Yahoo! Group (because in my opinion, we don't do enough to let people know that it exists).  If anyone has other suggestions for what they'd like to see there, I'm all ears.
RG Treasurer's Report:

Balanced checking account, sent report to LAMensaRG@Gmail. com.  We wrote some checks that are still outstanding, but there are fewer of them than there were the month before.
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